Northumbria Specialist Emergency Care

Following an invite to attend a meeting, the trust has confirmed that trust executives will be happy to attend the Town Council meeting on 29th May to address members concerns regarding The Cramlington Specialist Emergency Care Hospital service.

We will be informed before the agenda goes out on 23rd May who will be attending but it will be one or more of the following executives listed below:

Chief Executive Officer – Sir James Mackey
Alan Richardson – Trust Chairman
Jeremy Rushmer – Executive Medical Director
Helen Ray – Chief Operating Officer
Claire Riley – Director of Communications and Corporate Affairs

If there is anything else Council members wish to raise with the trust at the meeting, we are asked to let them know in advance so helpful and up to date information can be provided.

New Website

The Clerk held an initial meeting with the website designer to discuss the Council's requirements and priorities for the website. It is anticipated designs will be presented towards the end of April, going live in the last week of May.

Entrance to Redwell Road

Paul Jones and County Cllr Gordon Stewart were contacted, as per the Council's instructions, to advise that we would like to see a double kerb installed on the west side of the entrance to Redwell Road from the B6395. Karbon Homes has been requested to tidy up the environment at this entrance, on the side for which they are responsible.

Grant Aid Awards

All grant aid applicants have been notified of their respective awards; those who were unsuccessful were also advised.

Edgewell Cemeteries

The contractor will commence work on the new footpath into the old cemetery at the end of April. NCC has installed notices on the cemetery gates to advise that memorial stability testing will be undertaken; we have shared details on the Town Council website and Facebook page.

High Street Clean-Up Fund

Following consultation with the fund, we have confirmed that the cigarette disposal units can be included in this scheme so a further x10 have been order from CJL Fenwick to be supplied and installed on Front Street litter bins.

We have ordered a shed for the community litter picking station at Adderlane Academy; this has been up and running for some time and is accessible by the community. We have also ordered x10 Range Max litter pickers for Prudhoe Ground Force (as requested) and additional litter pickers for those schools who carry out litter picks.

We are awaiting cost for x3 road signs, to be placed at the gateways, that will depict the Town Council logo and the wording KEEP PRUDHOE TIDY, PLEASE TAKE YOUR LITTER HOME WITH YOU and will also feature the NCC strapline/artwork 'Keep our county beautiful'. TBC